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‘Growing together in God’s Family’ 

Consultation on proposed changes to St. Edmund’s Catholic Primary School 

with effect from September 2025 
  

Background  

Due to the success of our current Nursery provision for 3- and 4-year olds, the Governing Body of St. 

Edmund’s Catholic Primary School wishes to advise you of their intention to extend the provision to 

include 2-year olds from September 2025. 

 

Specific Proposals  

The extended Nursery provision will be open to children after their second birthday. Parents will have the 

option to self-fund their child’s nursery provision or access government funding if they are eligible.  

 

The Governing Body has identified suitable accommodation within the existing school building and which 

meets the government’s school accommodation guidance regarding the size and physical provision for 2, 

3 and 4 year olds.  

Planning approval is not required for the development.  

The school’s reception class admission number of 15 will not be changed as a result of this proposal.  

How to Respond  

The Governing Body of St. Edmund’s Catholic Primary School want to ensure that parents and any other 

interested parties have sufficient opportunity to give their views. You are invited to submit comments in 

writing about the proposal above to: Mrs Birmingham, St. Edmund’s Catholic Primary School, Windrows, 

Skelmersdale, WN8 8NP. 

 

Alternatively, you may wish to e-mail: head@st-edmunds.lancs.sch.uk  

 

The consultation period will end on Friday 20th June 2025, so please submit any comments before that 

date.   

 

With regards 

 

Mrs Annette Birmingham 


